

Robbers Roost Men's Group
Group Conscience Minutes: 8/4/2015

Attendance: Michael G, Randy (GV), Craig A, Marc W, Ricky, Brandon, Patrick, David, Craig B, Tucker, Adam

- Intros & July minutes--minutes accepted

Reports:

- **Craig (GSR):** One comment--went to Area Assembly. Our name came up at the registrar. Commented about group's generosity to Pink Can. Thanks to group for chipping in! We have a name for being service-oriented.
- **Gino (Alt GSR):**
- **Brandon (Treasurer):** Balance = 738.41 / \$56.00 in Daniel fund
- **Ben (GSC):**
- **Craig B (IGR):** Attended July IGR. Need help manning central office. We are responsible. Suggests that everyone gets trained to be able to work shifts at CO. Credit card machine takes care of the math. Tax status question. Has been a topic of discussion for several months. (Explains the history of the problem.) Two options: Hire accountants to go back five years, or pay taxes as a business for that time. Or try to reconnect to the 501c3 status. "The long way" would preserve our nonprofit status over the interim period. Asked IGR to query groups. Not a choice we have to make tonight. Please think about the question. Craig would like to know what the group thinks. Discussion. Consensus: take the long way.
- **Aaron (Alt IGR):**
- **Derrick (CPC):**
- **James (Website):** read email (call him!)
- **Larry M (Archives):**
- **Randy (Grapevine):** We have a bunch of back issues being brought in. Marc is taking issues to BoCo jail. Reminder about group gift subscription to Choice House. We renewed our group's subscription.
- **Ricky (Literature):** We are good on literature stock. Might need to replenish before next group conscience to stock up on pocket editions for newcomers. New schedules are coming soon.
- **Randy P (Nightwatch):** Phone problem is solved and new procedures are in the NW instructions..
- **Ken (PIR):**
- **Mikael (Local 12 Step Coordinator):**
- **Marc (Treatment):** Went to district TFC meeting last night. Not a lot going on here. Going on cra a wl" to visit the local TFCs and check in on Sat Aug 15.
- **Dan (Phone List):**
- **Tucker (Tue Coffee/Setup):** NMTR.
- **David A (Tue Cleanup):** Cleaning up.
- **Chris (Thu Coffee/Setup):**
- **John (Thu Cleanup):**

Old business:

- Online document repository feedback for GSR. Craig will email out the ad hoc committee to our group and send to Craig A for input.
- Randy P--picnic 2016. Randy P and Dan volunteer to head up the picnic. Pig roast fund. Randy P and Dan are 2016 picnic coordinators.

New business:

- Choice House--GV subscription. We purchased a gift subscription for some time a while ago. Suggest we ask them if they would like a subscription. Let's get one for them if not. Randy P will call tomorrow and ask about it. We can also take some back issues to the house.
- Brandon: Picnic coordinators for 2016. Question of who takes care of the funds for the Pig Roast 2016. Motion: To have the pig roast coordinator be in charge of the money. Unanimous. Yes.
- GSO has lit on an auto-reorder basis. 75th anniversary Big Books were inadvertently ordered. Printed 165,000 extra copies. Expected to make profit. Still have a great qty of Anniversary Editions.
- Alt GSR? Would be good to elect a new Alt GSR.
- Thurs meeting format changes: 1. Men here will sponsor. Make change to Thurs format. 2. Eliminate the "keep your share to five minutes" and just say limit your sharing so everyone has a chance to share. 3. Second para: "If you are new to AA this meeting is especially for you. No one individual speaks for AA." CHANGE: Insert the long form of tenth tradition into the format at the beginning. We carry the message...

Open Service Positions:

- Alt GSR--announce and vote a new person next month